

email: office@lbmcoc.ca website: www.lbmcoc.ca

January 24, 2020

John Hill JAT Excavating Inc. PO Box 29138 Torbay Road St. John's, NL A1A 5B5

Dear Mr. Hill:

On behalf of Council, staff and all residents of our Town, I want to take this opportunity to offer our sincere thank you to you and your staff for the superb job in clearing our street, roads and lanes after the most recent "one in hundred year" winter snowstorm.

Personally, I have received several calls, emails and text messages from several of our residents commending you and your staff for a job well done - quickly and efficiently under the most abnormal winter conditions.

A job well done needs to be recognized.

Please pass on our sincere thank you to all your staff.

Regards,

Bert Hickey

Mayor

Copy: Council, Staff